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                FROM THE PASTOR 

 

Luke 9:60 Jesus said to him, "Let the dead 
bury their own dead, but you go and proclaim 
the kingdom of God." 
 
Dear Friends in Christ,  
 
You may remember the account where Jesus 
asked a man to follow Him. The man 
responded by saying that he would first like to 
go and bury his father. But Jesus responded 
by saying, "Let the dead bury their own dead, 
but you go proclaim the Kingdom of God.”  
These words may have been surprising to the 
hearers.  This is because for ancient Jewish 
people there was nothing more important and 
sacred than burying the dead. However, the 
Lord was telling the man that nothing was to 
get in the way of his relationship with His Lord.   
 
Our Lord calls us to follow Him putting Him 
first in our lives. At times, it may mean denying 
ourselves some of our basic desires and 
feelings.  Jesus demands that we put our 
relationship with Him above all other 
relationships.  
 
He doesn't call us to put him first in our lives 
for nothing. He, as our creator and God knows 
what is best for us and for our lives. He is the 
one who has given us all and continues to 
provide for all that we need for the care of our 
bodies and souls. He has provided for our 
greatest need of forgiveness through Jesus 
shedding His precious blood on the cross that 
we might be forgiven and have the assurance 
of eternal life through Him. For all He has 

done and continues to do for us, we owe Him 
our thanks and praise.  
 
We as God's people respond to His love with 
the Holy Spirit empowering us to live for Him.  
He strengthens us through the Word and His 
Sacrament. Jesus said, “Remain in me, and I 
will remain in you. No branch can bear fruit by 
it must remain in the vine. Neither can you ear 
fruit unless you remain in me.” John 15:4  
 
May we by His power let Him have his way 
with our lives that we faithfully proclaim the 
Kingdom of God to all. Jesus is the object of 
our faith and trust. We do not only hold on to 
Him because of some future benefit. We love 
Him for Himself. We praise and worship Him 
who died and rose for us and for his endless 
blessings. We dedicate ourselves to Him who 
daily guides us, empowers us and 
undeservedly showers His blessings upon us. 
May His call to follow Him take priority over 
every other obligation in our lives.  May we 
ever be empowered to put Him first!  
 
In Christ, 

Pastor Crolius  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST. PETER'S MESSENGER 



  

FUNERALS 

 

Edward Strampe died on Monday, May 6, 
2019, and was given Christian burial on 
Friday, May 10, 2019. 
 
Merle Groener died on Thursday, May 9, 
2019, and was given Christian burial on 
Friday, May 17, 2019.  

 

 

BAPTISM 

 

Grady Eugene Stando, son of Cody and Darci 
(Wafle) Stando, was baptized on Sunday, May 
12, 2019.  
 
Lily Ovidia Holen, daughter of Anthony Holen 
and Sarah Ott, was baptized on Sunday, May 
19, 2019.  
 
Lettie Ann Schulenburg, daughter of Zach and 
Michelle (Zacher) Schulenburg, was baptized 
on Saturday, May 25, 2019.  

 
MEMORIALS 

 
Given in memory of Donna Roewer 
St. Peter’s School $120.00 
St. Peter’s Church $190.00 
 
Given in memory of Edward Strampe 
St. Peter’s School $100.00 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Saturday at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday at 9:00 a.m. 

Bible class will follow at 10:15. a.m. 
 

This change is in place beginning  
May 26, thru September 1, 2019. 

LADIES AID  
 
Ladies Aid Spring Luncheon was held May 1st. 
Following lunch, Lois Radtke called the 
meeting to order. Pastor Crolius led devotion 
on Philippians the “Joy Chapter”.  
 
April secretary minutes:  
Jan Albrecht read a thank you for the prayer 
shawl given to her grandaughter.  
 
Treasurers’ report was given and filed for 
audit. Old business began with Dee Duley still 
holding the Treasurer’s position. Ruth Reimer 
volunteered to be the new Treasurer. Dee 
Duley will continue with the Curio Shop.  
 
Pastor Crolius installed the officers. 
President: Lois Radtke 
Secretary: Kay Klitzke 
Treasurer: Ruth Reimer 
 
Pastor blessed two prayer shawls. It was 
decided that dinnerware will be donated to the 
Boys and Girls Club.  
 
New business included: 
May birthdays remembered in song or 
greeting card. Hardship Fund was discussed 
and members decided to donate $500.00 to 
Orphan Grain Train-Wisconsin division. Betty 
Andreasen spoke about the bicycle donations 
made possible by Gary Williams and Pineview 
Bike Shop.  
 
The meeting adjourned with prayer. 
Kay Klitzke, Secretary 
 

 
 

Join us at  

CITY PARK 

 

Sunday, June 30  

for the 9:00 a.m. 

service. 

 
 

 



  

LWML  

 
Julie Thompson welcomed everyone and 
opened with a Mom and Angels poem.  Char 
Hillman then led us in a Bible study “Nameless 
Women of the Bible”, highlighting the woman 
who called out to Jesus after he cast out a 
demon from a mute man.  From our study we 
learned that God’s word, and the blessings we 
receive from it, is far more important than 
earthly things.    
 
We opened our business meeting with our 
League Pledge followed by the Secretary’s 
and Treasurer’s Reports.   Treasurer, Betty 
Andreasen reported that we received $246 
from our Lenten Supper of which we had 
previously voted that 10% would go to Mites 
and 90% to the Roof Fund.  After discussion, 
motion was passed to up the amount to $250 
for the Roof Fund.  It was also noted that we 
received a memorial gift from the family of 
Irma Lowery of which 10% will be given to 
Mites. 
 
Quilting, Hygiene Item, and Baptism reports 
were given with Grady Stando being the last 
recipient of a baptism quilt.  For 
correspondence, we received a “Thank You” 
from Safe Harbor for the paper products we 
had collected for them.   
 
Our Spring Rally for Zone 15 took place on 
May 11.  Pastor Gerike’s Bible study on Leah 
and Rachel was very good and it was nice to 
have 36 of us together including St. Luke’s, 
Richland Center, who is newly active in our 
Zone again.  
 
Peanut Butter & Jelly Month will continue 
throughout May and a new schedule for 
greeters was started since we will be going to 
one Sunday 9:00 a.m. service during the 
summer months.  
    
Betty informed us that our Missionary, Cindy 
Wrucke, will speak at our October 14, 
meeting.   
 
Mary Schwenkoff shared a Mite Devotion with 
us in which we “actively” read some well-

known Bible verses. We thanked Char Hillman 
for serving refreshments while we enjoyed 
good fellowship. 
 

In Christ’s service, 
Julie Thompson, Secretary 
 

    

YOUTHYOUTHYOUTHYOUTH    
 
We are excited to announce that St. Peter's 
will be receiving a DCE Intern for the 2019-
2020 year!  Josiah Schultz, is from Bay City, 
Michigan, and will be arriving July 3. Please 
keep Josiah in your prayers as he prepares to 
come and work with us and learn from us in 
service to our Lord! 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROOF REPAIRS  
 

 

 
 

Roof repairs are nearly complete, equipment 
is being taken away and the roof LOOKS 
GREAT!!  This project was projected to cost 
approximately $192,000 (which included any 
unseen repairs) of which we have raised 
$184,192.00.  Prayerfully consider making a 
donation to this project so we might pay the 
bill in full!! You may place your gift in the 
offering plate marked “Roof Project”.  Thank 
you to all those who have contributed to this 
project. Praise our good and gracious God for 
His many blessings. God has truly blessed St. 
Peter’s. 
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RING IN SPRING 

The annual Ring in Spring was held on May 8.  
Students in grades 5-8 shared their musical 
talents.  I listened to the students play early in 
the year.  It is amazing the progress they have 
made.     
 
GRADUATION – JUNE 6  

The graduation service for the 8th grade class 
will occur on Thursday June 6 at 7:00 PM. 
This year's graduates are:    
 
Madeline Corbin   Jacob Diamond  
Nathan Gasse,   Kaylee Gleash 
Anna Glick    Ashtin Phephles 
Bo Schuppner   William Skinner 
Nathan Stando   Reese Swanson 
Abriella VanCoulter  Zachary Zautke   
 

Congratulations to the Class of 2019 
Valedictorian, Madeline Corbin 
Salutatorian, Nathan Stando 

 
MINISTRY IN MOTION 

Our 6-8 grade students write to shut ins from 
the church.  Recently one of the persons to 
whom our student was writing entered heaven 
through our Savior.  The student asked if they 
could go to the visitation prior to the funeral.  
The family was moved by this jester and the 
spouse has become the new pen pal.    
 
NLSA COMMITTEES 

I want to thank the following people for their 
help in the Accreditation process.  They will be 
meeting over the summer and early next year 
to complete Self-Study Report. You will note 
that we are a few members short.  Please 
contact me if you are interested in filling one of 
those openings.  We will be visited by an 
Accreditation Visiting Team during the 2019-
2020 school year.   
 

STEERING COMMITTEES 

Roger Tessendorf, Tia Williams, John Gerike, 
Lori Fry, Theresa Braun, Phil Rogers, Nathan 
Braun and Pastor Crolius 
 
Relationship Committee: Tia Williams, Char 
Hillman - two openings 
 
Leadership Committee: John Gerike, Krista 
Gunther, Cindy Nellessen - one opening 
 
Professional Personnel: Lori Fry, Erika Molitor, 
Emily Herritz, Susan Halvensleben 
 
Teaching & Learning: Theresa Braun, Sharon 
Craker, Michelle Crolius, Rachel Vossen 
 
Student Services: Phil Rogers, Staci Dankert, 
Matthew Ott, Jamie Georgeson 
 
Facilities: Nathan Braun, Matt Dehn, Mel 
Kenney, Tim Brandt 
 

MRS VANMEETEREN RECOGNITION  
 
Mrs. Theresa VanMeeteren will be leaving her 
teaching position at St. Peter’s at the end of 
the school year.  The Board of Christian 
Education is sponsoring a cake reception on 
June 9th at 10:15 am. You are invited to join 
us in thanking her for the 7 years of service 
she provided for the children of St. Peter’s 
Lutheran School.  
 

CALL EXTENDED  
 
The Voters of St. Peters have extended a Call 
to Mr. Tim Eigenfeld to be St. Peter’s 7th 
Grade teacher next school year. Mr. Eigenfeld 
currently serves at St. Paul in Luxemburg, WI.  
His degree is in Secondary Education (Grades 
6-12) with an emphasis in Social Studies. 
 Please keep Mr. Eigenfeld in your prayers as 
he seeks the Holy Spirit’s guidance in 
determining where God would have him serve 
next year. 
 

 

 

 

 



  

St. Peter’s Lutheran Church 
Special Voter’s Meeting - May 21, 2019 

The meeting was called to order by 
Congregational Chair Gil Biskupski. Pastor 
Crolius opened with a scripture reading, a 
message and a prayer.  A sign-in sheet was 
passed around. 
 

Brian Albrecht shared information sheets 
about Brittany Virchow and Tim Eigenfeld, the 
two candidates for the seventh grade teaching 
position at St. Peters.  The Board of Education 
is recommending extending the call to Tim 
Eigenfeld.  After discussion Gil called for a 
ballot vote.  Pastor Crolius led the group in a 
prayer for guidance prior to the vote.  Elders 
collected and counted the ballots with Tim 
Eigenfelt receiving the majority of votes.  
Motion was made by Roger Tessendorf to 
make it a unanimous vote, Mark Meyer 
second.  Carried by voice vote. 
 
Pastor Crolius reminded the group of the 
change in worship service times which begins 
this weekend.  Times will be 5:00 on Sat., 9:00 
on Sun., Bible Class at 10:15 on Sun. 
 
Motion to adjourn made by Phil Rogers, 
second by Matt Dehn.  Carried by voice vote. 
The meeting closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Vethe, Secretary 
 

GIVING TREE  
 
The LAMP Mission Team 
and St. Peter’s Youth are 
asking for your support in 
their upcoming travels. 
The LAMP Team will be 
teaching VBS in 
Manitoba, Canada, and 
the Youth will be traveling 

to MN for the National Youth Gathering. A Giving 
Tree has been placed in the narthex, choose an 
envelope.  Your gifts may be placed in the offering 
plate. Thank you for your support.  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Peter’s 6 & 7th grade students will be 
having a Brat Fry on Saturday, June 8, from 
9:00 am – 2:00 p.m. at Quillin’s Foods in 
Reedsburg.  Funds raised will help fund their 
class trip to the Creation Museum and Ark 
Encounter in May 2020.  Please join us for a 
brat or hot dog!! 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Please join in walking in the Butterfest Parade 
and help hand out the invitation fliers for 
Vacation Bible School.  Mark your calendar for 
Saturday, June 15, parade begins at 10:30 
a.m. Watch the bulletin for more information.  
 

 

GOD BLESS OUR 

GRADUATES 
 

 

SENIOR CLASS OF 2019 

 
Brianna Cole   Haley Hon 
Andrew Johnson  Kassidy Kleeber 
Noah Klingbeil  Julia Korklewski 
Kayleigh Meyer  Sydney Parce 
Deion Parrish  Emma VanEtten 



St. Peter’s Lutheran Church - Quarterly Voters’ Meeting – April 25, 2019 
 

Meeting was opened by Church Elder Seth Troxel. Devotion and prayer led by Roger Tessendorf. 
 

There was a call for everyone to sign the attendance sheet.  Minutes for the January Voter’s meeting and the 
Special Voter’s Meeting (3-31-19) were presented for approval.  Motion was made by Phil Rogers to accept 
the minutes, 2nd by Mark Meyer, passed by voice vote. 
 

Seth reminded the attendees about the change in church service times. 
Pastor’s Report - The numbers were shared for membership, Sunday worship, private communions, funerals 
and marriages.  Motion was made by Don McCauley to accept member changes with the addition of a 
“release at own request” for Claire Fedderly.  2nd by Phil Rogers, carried by voice vote 
  
Principal’s report was given by Mr. Tessendorf.  A Power Point was shared that included the following: 
 enrollment numbers & High School Advanced English Classes numbers 
 congratulations to St. Peter’s alum Makenna Halvensleben for attaining a perfect ACT score 
 Mr. Dehn’s acceptance into the SLED program (School Leadership Development Project) 
 Mrs. Fry’s nomination for the NBC Crystal Apple Award 
 Lutheran Schools Week & Grandparent’s Day, various school activities and groups 
 a reminder to fill out the school survey by April 30 
 Mrs. VanMeeteren’s announcement that she will not return to St. Peters for the 2019/20 school year 
 

Brian Albrecht, Chairman of the Board of Education, asked approval from the congregation to call a 7th grade 
teacher to fill the vacancy left by Mrs. VanMeeteren.  Motion was made by Mark Meyer to ask for nominations 
from the congregation for the 7th grade vacancy.  2nd by John Gerike.  Discussion:  Mrs. VanMeeteren was 
only 75% but the new position would be 100%.  The proposed budget is based on this being a full-time 
position and includes insurance.  Roger Tessendorf commented that graduating teachers are in short supply, 
but he is aware of one individual who would consider a call to St. Peters. Motion to call a new teacher passed 
by voice vote. 
 

2019-2020 Budget was presented by Cindy Nellessen, Treasurer.  She explained the upcoming change in 
the staff insurance coverage policy and the change from a HRA to a HSA which will reduce expenses and will 
be an overall benefit to those taking the insurance. DCE intern funding – The budget included $10,000 of the 
approximately $23,000 with the balance to come from the Emily Gerike Endowment Fund. The Board of 
Education proposed a 4% increase for staff, which is not included in the budget. Motion was made by Bob 
Corey, 2nd by Cal Maurer to approve the budget as presented.  2019-2020 Budget was passed with no pay 
increase included. Passed by voice vote. 
 

There was discussion about why we keep non-active members on the roster when we have to pay into the 
synod for them.  It was stated that non-active members do sometimes come back. There was also a 
comment about going back to holding Confirmation on Palm Sunday. 
 

John Thompson gave a report on the Church Restoration project.   He stated that the Roof project is 
progressing quickly.  They will start on the north side next week during which time the playground can’t be 
used.  The color for the flashing has been picked.  Additional work that will be need to be done in the not-too-
distant future includes brick & mortar on the towers, interior work on the towers and interior work on the 
church.  Other project updates:  The motor for the bell has been received and installed, but not yet wired. 
The school’s janitor is leaving at the end of next week, John is requesting a replacement. 
 

Foundation Report – None  Other Old Business – None  New Business - None 
 

Seth reminded the group about the Active Shooter training to be held on April 29, 6:00 - 8:00 PM in the 
sanctuary.  All adults are encouraged to come. 
 

Motion to adjourn made by Phil Rogers, 2nd Mark Meyer. The meeting closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 
Respectfully submitted, Mary Vethe, Secretary 



D.A.R.E. GRADUATION 
 

St. Peter’s 5th grade along with other 5th graders from the Reedsburg School District recently 
graduated from the D.A.R.E. Program at a ceremony on May 8th, at the CAL Center.  Baron Koch 
was an essay winner, along with honorary mention winners, Amalie Johnson and Sawyer Roloff. 

 

D.A.R.E. Essay 

by Baron Koch  

I’m going to tell you what to do in bad situations. I’m very glad I 
had D.A.R.E. Otherwise I would not know what to do in bad situations. 
I’m going to show you what to do.  Wait, and did you know alcohol 
weakens the heart muscle, and reduces the amount of blood pumped 
to and from the heart. 
 

I learned what to do if someone is trying to get you to smoke, 
sneak out and do something bad, and way more. So that’s why we 
learned the DDMM. Dare stands for drug, abuse, resistance, 
education. If someone is trying to get you to do something bad that’s 
your age, that’s peer pressure. Some possible ways your body feels 
stress is, frustration, headache, and sweating. And I have also learned 
that alcohol, drugs, and abuse and more is not good. 
 

I used the DDMM because my friend told me to sneak on the 
stage at daycare and I thought I could get in big trouble. So, I decided to say “No “and go tell the 

teacher. I think I made a good choice. Otherwise I could have gotten into big trouble. And that 
would make me want to do more bad things. So now I use the DDMM in bad situations. 
 

I plan to use what I learned because I want to stay healthy and not do drugs.  Tobacco kills 
about 400,000 Americans each year.  If someone says they want to smoke you should say no. Use 
the DDMM, and leave. If you want to be responsible you should, not drink a lot of alcohol. If you do 
that’s not responsible. So be responsible and do not do drugs or anything else that could harm you 
or someone else. 
 

Some facts about drugs and alcohol. Alcohol is illegal for anyone under 21. There are 75,000 
alcohol related deaths each year so in general you should not drink lots of alcohol. Drugs, there are 
more than 200 harmful chemicals in cigarette smoke. Smoking can, give you lung cancer, you can 
get mouth cancer, and other health issues. 
 

 Lots of kids get bullied around the world. That’s not good. Bullying is when someone is being 
mean to you and picking on you for a very long time. If you see bullying don’t walk away. You should 
tell a trusted adult. If you’re getting picked on by kids or other adults tell someone right away. If it’s 
abusing call 911. You should feel empathy for people that are getting picked on too. And this is why 
we learn D.A.R.E. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

St. Peter’s Lutheran Church 

346 N. Locust Street, Reedsburg, WI - 608-524-4066 
 

2019 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL   

 

 

AUGUST 5 - 9, 2019    9:00 – 11:30 a.m. 
 

Students entering K – 5th Grade 

Return registration forms to the St. Peters office. 
 

Name of Parent/Guardian ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address _____________________________________________________ Phone _____________________ 

 

Contact in case of an emergency __________________________________ Phone _____________________ 

 

I would like to help with: ____ provide snack items  ____ lead a VBS station      

    ____ assist with decorating            ____ supervise VBS students       

 

Please enroll the following students in Vacation Bible School:  

 

Name: __________________________________ Age as of 6/1/19 _______   Grade next school year _______    

 

Name: __________________________________ Age as of 6/1/19_______   Grade next school year _______ 

 

Name: __________________________________ Age as of 6/1/19 _______   Grade next school year _______ 

 

Food Allergies? Medical concerns?  Y    N   Please list: __________________________________________ 

 

People who may pick up my child: ____________________________________________________________ 

 

 ***************************************************************************************   

We need YOU!!!!! We are looking for leaders, assistants and helpers in all areas to make this year great.  

(6th grade and up) This brief commitment makes a huge impact when you share your love of Jesus with the 

children of our congregation and community! Please contact the office at 524-4066 ext. 1 or email 

vballtigger@yahoo.com 
 

 



Some disciples of John 
the Baptist were 
questioning him about the 
baptism and preaching of 
Jesus. Many disciples 

were going to Jesus instead of John the 
Baptist. 
 
John the Baptist answers: “A person cannot 
receive even one thing unless it is given him 
from heaven” (John 3:27). 
 
John the Baptist says this to show that Jesus, 
His teaching, and His baptism are from 
heaven. God provides everything we have in 
body and soul. 
 
We are taught this in the meaning of the 
Apostles’ Creed in the Small Catechism. 
 
In the First Article of the Creed, we learn that 
God has made us and everything in the 
universe. 
 
“He has given me my body and soul, eyes, 
ears, and all my members, my reason and all 
my senses, and still takes care of them. He 
also gives me clothing and shoes, food and 
drink, house and home, wife and children, 
land, animals, and all I have. He richly and 
daily provides me with all that I need to 
support this body and life. He defends me 
against all danger and guards and protects me 
from all evil. All this He does only out of 
fatherly, divine goodness and mercy, without 
any merit or worthiness in me. For all this it is 
my duty to thank and praise, serve and obey 
Him.” 
 
In the Second Article of the Creed, we learn 
that God sent His Son, Jesus, to humble 
Himself by taking the form of a servant. 
In so doing, He “has redeemed me, a lost and 
condemned person, purchased and won me 
from all sins, from death, and from the power 
of the devil; not with gold or silver, but with His 
holy, precious blood and with His innocent 
suffering and death, that I may be His own and 
live under Him in His kingdom and serve Him 
in everlasting righteousness, innocence, and 
blessedness, just as He is risen from the 
dead, lives and reigns to all eternity.” 

 
In the Third Article of the Creed, we learn that 
the fruits of what Jesus Christ, the Son of God, 
did are given to us through the work of the 
Holy Spirit in the Church. 
 
“That I cannot by my own reason or strength 
believe in Jesus Christ, my Lord, or come to 
Him; but the Holy Spirit has called me by the 
Gospel, enlightened me with His gifts, 
sanctified and kept me in the true faith. In the 
same way He calls, gathers, enlightens, and 
sanctifies the whole Christian church on earth, 
and keeps it with Jesus Christ in the one true 
faith. In this Christian church He daily and 
richly forgives all my sins and the sins of all 
believers. On the Last Day He will raise me 
and all the dead, and give eternal life to me 
and all believers in Christ.” 
 
Indeed, “a person cannot receive even one 
thing unless it is given him from heaven.” 
 
But how easy is this for us to forget? How 
easy is it for us to think that what we have in 
life is because we have earned it? 
 
How easy is it for us to forget that all our skills 
– the abilities of our hands and minds, the 
ethic to work diligently, and the desire to 
improve – is given to us from heaven, just as 
John the Baptist said?  
 
How easy is it for us to forget that it is Christ 
alone, and the work of the Holy Spirit, that 
reveals His salvation to us, delivers it to us, 
and that none of this is our doing? 
 
Sure, we have responsibility for coming to 
church, for delving into God’s Holy Word, and 
for praying without ceasing.  
But even these responsibilities are given to us 
from heaven. These duties are not earned; 
they are given in response to what He has 
accomplished for us. 
 
Everything we have, and everything we are – 
in both body and soul – are gifts from God in 
heaven.  Let us then respond in thanksgiving 
and give back to Him as He asks – with a first-
fruits, generous proportion offering of what He 
has given to us. 



  

 

 
MILLER, BROOKE 

 
6/1 

GANT, JULIET 6/2 

HELM, ANTHONY 6/2 

KNODEL, CARSON 6/2 

PEPER, COLTON 6/2 

PFAFF, THOMAS 6/2 

GERIKE, JOHN 6/3 

KLITZKE, EVALINE 6/3 

MCNURLEN, ARAMUS 6/3 

MICHEL, JOELLYN 6/3 

LINDLOFF, CATHERINE 6/4 

SYLVANDER, NANCY 6/4 

ZIMMERMAN, RICHARD 6/4 

BUNDE, SCOTT 6/6 

PARADIS, KATHERINE 6/6 

FLEMING, LILEY 6/7 

GIEBEL, ELIZABETH 6/7 

ROLOFF, SAWYER 6/7 

SMITH, TYLER 6/7 

PAHL, EVAN 6/8 

CRAKER, SHELLEY 6/9 

DANKERT, GUNNAR 6/9 

GEORGESON, JAMIE 6/9 

SCHWENKHOFF, MARY 6/9 

THOMPSON, CLINT 6/9 

CURTIN, COOPER 6/10 

BACKEBERG, JEFFREY 6/11 

DUERR, JENNIFER 6/11 

SASS, WILLIAM 6/11 

JOHNSON, GREGORY 6/12 

KRUSE, MALLORY 6/12 

NICOLAUS, RICHELLE 6/13 

SCHNEIDER, CHELSEY 6/13 

BAUER, SANDRA 6/14 

COLE, ROBERT 6/14 

DUERR, WENDY 6/14 

GAWRONSKI, EUGENE 6/14 

MCCAULEY, MASON 6/14 

MEYER, LUCAS 6/14 

DIETZ, WESLEY 6/15 

HENKE, MICHELLE 6/16 

KUEBLER, WILLIAM 6/16 

LAUKANT, TREANNA 6/16 

PAHL, MICAH 6/16 

PARRISH, DEION 6/16 

STEINHORST, TRAYE 6/16 

BECK, CATHI 6/17 

MCMILLEN, BRENDA 6/17 

TOURDOT, LUCAS 6/17 

ADELMAN, DEBRA 6/18 

MARTIN, JOAN 6/18 

PARCE, PAUL 6/18 

LITTLE, STEFAN 6/19 

MINOR, KIMBERLY 6/19 

STRAND, MICHAEL 6/19 

ANDREASEN, BETTY 6/20 

HON, DARREN 6/20 

LEMOINE, ELLA 6/20 

PERTZBORN, LUKE 6/20 

SCHMIDT, MORGAN 6/20 

FLEMING, TRINIDY 6/21 

JAECH, SARAH 6/21 

KRYDER, THEODORE 6/21 

STEFAN, MARANDA 6/21 

KRUEGER, DORIE 6/22 

NICOLAUS, GORDON 6/22 

RULAND, ZACHARY 6/22 

VANETTEN, BETSY 6/22 

WREZENSKI, KENNETH 6/22 

BARTO, DENNIS 6/23 

DIETZ, COLE 6/23 

GOODELL, JEAN 6/23 

HOEGE, BRITTNEY 6/23 

PEPER, LINDA 6/23 

PEPER, PAUL 6/23 

SCHULTZ, JOSHUA 6/24 

SCHULTZ, MARY 6/24 

SHEPARD, DEBRA 6/24 

BEHN, ANDREA 6/25 

DANIELS, KRISTINE 6/25 

KENYON, BRIAN 6/25 

KLITZKE, MATTHEW 6/25 

BRANDT, BRADY 6/26 

CRAKER, LILA 6/26 

CUPP, JASON 6/26 

HOPSON, JANELLE 6/26 

MEYER, MARK 6/26 

MINOR, KAYLA 6/26 

PATTON, ELLIOT 6/26 

KOCH, LORIE 6/27 

MEYER, LINCOLN 6/27 

POHLMANN, DONNA 6/27 

WESTPHAL, KENT 6/27 

SCHWENKHOFF, HENRY 6/28 

STANDO, JOSEPH 6/28 

WOLLIN, DEBRA 6/28 

CROLIUS, COLIN 6/29 

FILUS, TIERNEE 6/29 

STOWERS, MELISSA 6/29 

OTKIN, DENISE 6/30 

WILSON, BROCK 6/30 

ZIECH, TIFFANY 6/30 

 



 


